
Dunhill & Fenor Parish Notes, 15th May 2016 
                                                                    
 
 

 Following the Parish Pastoral Council which was held last Tuesday night the committee would like to thanks all the 

people who turned up in large numbers and made the recent neighbourhood Mass so successful. Sincere thanks to Fr 

Shane O’ Neill who celebrated the Mass, Monsignor O’ Mahoney who concelebrated it and Brendan Gallagher for 

assisting. Thanks to organist Rita Byrne and the Principal and staff in Fenor School and Martin Middleton for organis-

ing the event. They also express thanks to all the people who donated food and refreshments for the event they are very 

grateful for this. And finally thanks to this year’s Confirmation class who proudly participated in this Mass. 

 Congratulations to the boys and girls who received their First Holy Communion in Dunhill Church last weekend and 

in Fenor Church this weekend. Congratulations to parents, families and teachers and all who helped the girls and boys 

prepare for this special day. 

 Rosary for the month of May, will continue in both churches during May. Every Tuesday and Thursday in Dunhill  

and Monday and Wednesday in Fenor at 8.00 p.m. It also takes place every Saturday after 6.00 p.m Mass. 

 Dunhill Lourdes Collection. The annual door to door collection to send pilgrims to Lourdes will take place in the 

coming weeks. Your support as always will be greatly appreciated. 

 An important DFBA Community Alert meeting will be held in the Dunhill Education Centre tomorrow Monday May 

16th at 8.00 p.m. Sgt. Alan Kasane and community Guard Kevin Barns will attend. All residents of the Parish are wel-

come. If you have items for the agenda contact us or speak directly with chairperson: Donal Murphy at 087-2518080. 

 Fenor Bingo Friday May 20th at 8.00 p.m. in Fenor School Hall for a great night and great prizes. All are welcome.               

 A Coffee morning  in aid of WASSA (Waterford Autism Sports & Social Action) takes place in Harney’s Pub, Dun-

hill on Saturday morning  next May 21st from 9.30 a.m. to 12noon. A raffle will also take place. Please come along and 

support this very worthy cause.    

 The Anne Valley festival day will take place next Sunday May 22nd  from 2.00 p.m. to 5.00 p.m. (weather permitting) 

A great family day is in store with music and dance, bouncy castles best dressed elf and fairy competition, a fairy door 

art competition, a children’s treasure hunt competition and lots more. Tea, coffee cakes and burgers will also be avail-

able.  All monies raised will go towards the development and maintenance of this walk. Spread the word and come 

along and enjoy a great family day out. 

 World Youth Day inaugurated by Pope John Paul II takes place this year in Krakow, Poland on July 26th to Aug 2nd. 

Youth from all over the world gather together for this celebration, during which the young people celebrate liturgies 

and attend catechesis programmes, through which the young people learn and express what being a Christian in today's 

world entails and how they can witness and live out their faith. Our Diocese is hoping to have twenty representatives at 

this event and would like a couple of representives from our parish. Hopefully they will find it a worthwhile and en-

riching experience. If you are between 18-35 years and interested in being part of this special adventure, please call 

874463, or email: waterfordlismore@eircom.net. 

 All About Colour Workshop: Colour, Meditation, Intuitive Painting workshop on Saturday 28th May in Edmund Rice 

Community Centre from 2.30p.m to 4.30 p.m. Contact Kathleen on 087-314 5212 for further information. 

 Dates have been set for the Graveyard Masses this Summer. It takes place in Fenor on Tuesday July 5th and Dunhill 

the following Tuesday July 12th both starting at 7.30 p.m. Please spread the word. 

 At present the Parish office is only open every Wednesday 9.30 a.m. to 15.00 p.m. During the next couple of weeks it 

is hoped to have the office open every morning until lunchtime. The contact phone number is: 051-396892. 

 Last week’s Parish Collection: Masses €247.18 and Envelopes €444.70. Thank you for your continued support. 

 Sunday, May 15th 

Pentecost Sunday 
  Mass in Dunhill Church at 9.30 a.m.      

Monday, May 16th  – St. Brendan, abbot Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 17th   Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m. 

Wednesday, May 18th  – St. John 1, Pope 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  

Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church from 11.00 a.m. until 12 noon   

Thursday, May 19th  – St.Celestine Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m. 

Friday, May 20th – St. Bernardine of Siena  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m. 

Fenor Church from 11.00 a.m. until 12 noon   

Saturday, May 21st  Mass in Fenor Church at 6.00 p.m. 

WEBSITE: 
www.dunhillandfenorparish.ie 
www.facebook.com/DunhillAndFenorParish 

Priest on Duty 086-6004386 
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